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My dear parishioners, 
 
Despite the violence and disruption in Haiti, we are looking 
forward to breaking ground on the 14th Nativity Village  
development this year. Nativity Village at Bois-Louroux. 
Situated between Cap Haitien and the Dominican Republic 
border, on the north coast of Haiti, the Bois-Louroux project 
can go forward because conditions in northern Haiti are 
much calmer than they are near the capital of Port-au-Prince, 
where gang violence has wreaked havoc on daily life. 
 
When Fr. Richard Martin, Nativity’s former pastor, began  
Operation Starfish in 1998, he could not have thought that his 
simple idea of saving 50 cents a day during the 40 days of 
Lent could make such a difference. He wanted to make the 
Lenten sacrifice more meaningful and help us turn toward the 
poor. Today, more than 1,500 families in Haiti are living in 
decent homes, with clean water, sanitation, health care, schools, 
and small businesses. Operation Starfish has also changed lives 
in Jamaica, Honduras, and the Dominican Republic. 
 
Fr. Martin’s spirit has guided this beautiful ministry for 26 
years and continues to inspire us as we make a difference, one 
family at a time. It has been a blessing for me to have been able 
to travel to Haiti and see first-hand the good that our parishion-
ers are doing. It has also been a privilege to be able to bring 
Operation Starfish to Jamaica and Honduras. 
 
I am deeply grateful to Fr. Martin and parishioners for paving 
the way and so generously supporting this ministry. Our  
commitment to each other and to the poor brings the Easter 
spirit of hope to all we encounter. Our Nativity star shines 
brightly wherever we go. 
 
On this, the 10th anniversary of Fr. Martin’s return to God, let 
us recommit ourselves to making a difference. Let us bring our 
belief, our practice, our being Christ to others, and our prayer to 
bear on the needs of the world around us. Let us be thankful for 
the opportunity to serve God’s children, across the street and 
around the world. 
 
Love and Blessings, 
 
 
Fr. Bob Cilinski 
Pastor 

     A Message from our Pastor 
Fr. Bob Cilinski 

 

OPERATION STARFISH 
1998 – 2024 
MAKING A DIFFERENCE  
FOR 26 YEARS 
 

"When we encounter a poor person, we  
cannot look away, for that would prevent  
us from encountering the face of the Lord Jesus" 
- Pope Francis 
 
For 26 years, the Nativity Catholic Church community has 
looked toward the poor, across the street and around the world. 
Here at home, several parish organizations reach out to those in 
need, following the Gospel call of Matthew 25 to feed the  
hungry, give drink to the thirsty, welcome the stranger, clothe 
the naked, and visit the sick and imprisoned. Operation Starfish, 
our international ministry to the poor, began in 1998, with  
Fr. Richard Martin’s vision to make the Lenten sacrifice more 
meaningful. By the time Fr. Martin died in 2014, our parish, 
working with Food For The Poor, had developed 9 Nativity  
Villages in Haiti and 3 greenhouse projects in the Dominican 
Republic. 
 
When Fr. Bob Cilinski became Nativity’s Pastor, he led an  
Operation Starfish mission trip to Haiti in 2015 to dedicate  
Good Shepherd Village in memory of Fr. Martin. He also broke 
ground on a new medical facility – the “Operation Starfish  
Clinic,” in Good Shepherd Village. Fr. Cilinski returned to Haiti 
in 2017 to bless the new homes in Nativity Village at Despuzeau 
and to break ground for a new school there. Fr. Cilinski also 
initiated Operation Starfish mission trips to Jamaica for  
Nativity’s College and Young Adult Ministry. 
 
Today, there are 13 Nativity Villages in Haiti with a 14th 
planned for 2024. 1,552 families live in new homes, with clean 
water, sanitation, education, healthcare, and small businesses. 
Fish4Hope and Stella Marina have grown out of Operation  
Starfish to provide specialized aid in fish farming and midwife 
support. Operation Starfish has provided health centers,  
hurricane and earthquake relief, large scale reforestation,  
agricultural projects, deep sea fishing co-ops, cholera relief,  
hospital equipment, food security, medical student scholarships 
in Jamaica and Haiti, sewing co-ops, primary school scholar-
ships, and vocational training. We are keeping our gaze firmly 
fixed on the poor, as Pope Francis calls us to do. 
 
Presently, the people of Haiti are bearing unbelievable violence 
and turmoil. They are struggling in their day-to-day lives with a 
lack of food, fuel, and basic needs. Most of this violence is  
centered around the capital, Port-au-Prince, in the southern part 
of the country. Our Nativity Villages, for the most part, are  
intact; gangs have not attacked or infiltrated. Northern Haiti is 
calmer, so much of our work has shifted to this part of the  
country.  
 
In 2024, we plan to begin development of Nativity Village at 
Bois-Louroux, our 14th Nativity Village. We will also continue 
to fund the operation of St. Anthony Clinic, support our school 
scholarship program, fund midwife training and ship birthing 
and newborn kits. We will also continue our medical scholarship 
programs in Jamaica and Haiti. 
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JOIN THE NATIVITY EXTENDED CARE TEAM 
Love working with Children? Creative with fingerpaint?  

Like to sift sand? The following qualifications are  
necessary: 

 

• A LOVE of children and a ‘Can-Do’ Attitude 

• Afternoon availability, 2:30pm-6:00pm 

• Diocesan compliance to work with kids 
 

To apply, please contact: Jen Behan, Director at  
jbehan@nativityschool.org 

 

A Message from the Nativity Creation Care Ministry 
 

An Easter Prayer 
Good and gracious God, 
Our most glorious Creator, 
As we greet the signs in nature around us: 
Of Spring once again regaling us in bloom, 
In the songs of returning birds and fields soon to be planted, 
We give you praise for an even greater sign of new life: the  
resurrection of your Son, 
Our Lord Jesus Christ, that we especially celebrate at this time. 
The sadness and despair of his death has given way to the bright 
promise of immortality. 
For the Resurrection is our guarantee that justice will triumph 
over treason, Light will overcome darkness, and love will  
conquer death. 
As we celebrate, we also dare to ask for your grace that we may 
live the promise given to us, 
By imitating the life of Jesus in reaching out to the poor, the 
marginalized, the least among us, 
As we strive to be neighbor to all those we meet. 
We praise you in this Easter season. Change our lives, change 
our hearts to be messengers of Easter joy and hope. 
We make our prayer through Jesus Christ, our risen Lord  
forever. Amen. 
(Fr. Larry Snyder, president of Catholic Charities USA, offered at the 
fourth annual White House Easter Prayer Breakfast on April 8, 2013) 

ECHO Food Room Most Needed Items  
Collection this weekend! 

 

• Choose sizes appropriate for our average family size of four. 
• PLEASE NO GLASS JARS  
• ECHO continues to see a deficit of several thousand pounds a 
month between food donated and food given to clients. Any  
donation, large or small, is most gratefully welcomed. Last 
month we collected 902 lbs! 
 

ECHO 's policy is to not give expired, open or repackaged  
food to clients. PLEASE do not bring these items!! 

 

Tin Fish (tuna, sardines, salmon etc.), Spaghetti Pasta and 
Sauce, INSTANT Coffee (many clients do not have coffee  
makers), Can Tomatoes, Baked Beans, Can Fruit, Bag Rice 
(Clients prefer white, jasmine or basmati), Instant (Box) Pota-
toes, Crackers, Pancake Mix, Pancake Syrup, Ramen, Hot 
Chocolate, can milk, shelf stable milk Can Meat (chicken, Spam, 
chili, small hams, beef stew etc.), Juice (Bottles or box), Tea 
(green, herbal or black), Spices (garlic, onion, cinnamon, salt, 
pepper), Healthy Snacks, Masa (Corn) Flour, Lentils, Bag 
Beans (black, red or garbanzo preferred), Lemon or Lime Juice, 
Jelly and Honey, Tortillas, Cooking Oil, Brown Paper Bags, 
Reusable Grocery Bags, Children’s Toothbrushes, Detergent, 
Toilet Paper, Deodorant, Shampoo, Bath Soap, Facial Tissues, 
Dish Soap, Paper Towels, Band Aids, Baby Wipes, Diapers. 

Thank you for your continuing strong support for this year’s  
Bishop’s Lenten Appeal (BLA). As of April 25, our pledges and 
donations amount to $794,874, but with only about 17 percent  
of registered families pledging. If you have not yet participated,  
the Easter Season is still a great time to make a sacrificial 
offering at any amount that works for you and your family.  
See www.arlingtondiocese.org/BLA or just scan the 
QR code for easy access.  
 

Your support for our BLA helps so many charities,  
ministries, and programs throughout the Diocese and 
right here at Nativity. May God bless you for your generosity. 

National Eucharistic Revival 2024 
OPPORTUNITIES FOR INDULGENCES 

 

We just got exciting news from the Vatican: several key  
moments in the National Eucharistic Revival are now  
opportunities to gain a plenary indulgence! 
Anyone who participates in the National Eucharistic Pilgrim-
age (at the Basilica of the National Shrine of the Immaculate 
Conception on June 8th and 9th) or who attends the 10th  
National Eucharistic Congress (in Indianapolis from July 17 to 
21) will be granted this special remittance of temporal punish-
ment associated with confessed sins (under the usual conditions 
of an indulgence). That means every stop along the nationwide  
Pilgrimage route and the Congress event itself are now even 
greater opportunities for grace than they were before! 
Read the full press release at the USCCB website to find out 
more about these special indulgences, the Apostolic Blessing 
that will be imparted at the Congress, and how these graces  
will flow into the Year of Mission. 
If you have not yet registered for either of these incredible  
milestones in the Revival, now is the time. Go to  
https://www.eucharisticrevival.org/  
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MOTHER’S DAY CARDS AND MASSES 
 

A Novena of nine Masses will be said during the  
month of May for Mothers, living and deceased.  
Spiritual Bouquet cards may be found at the back  
of the Church and Parish office. Mother’s names  

will be placed on the Altar during the month of May. 
 

NOVENA MASSES 
 

Sunday, May 12 7:00AM 
Sunday, May 12 9:00AM 
Sunday, May 12 11:00AM 
Monday, May 13 7:30AM 
Tuesday, May 14  7:30AM 
Thursday, May 16 7:30AM 
Friday, May 17 7:30AM 
Saturday, May 18 9:00AM 
Saturday, May 18 7:00PM 

BLESSED CARLOS ACUTIS EUCHARISTIC  
MIRACLES EXHIBIT  

At Saint Raymond of Penafort Church June 14-16, 2024 
  

This exhibit, along with a first-class relic of Blessed Carlo,  
will be on display in the Parish Hall (8750 Pohick Road,  

Springfield, VA) Friday 2:00-7:00pm, Saturday 9:00am-7:00pm 
and Sunday 9:00am-4:00pm. You can browse through the exhibit 
at your own pace, take time to venerate the relic, as well as enjoy 

a 35-minute video on the life of Blessed Carlo Acutis.  
During these years of Eucharistic Revival, let us take advantage 

of this opportunity, to not only learn more about this Saint of  
our times, but to also draw closer to the Real Presence of  

our Eucharistic Lord. 

The Associates of St. John Bosco - College Nights 
Attention Class of 2024! The Associates of St. John Bosco 

(ASJB), a Catholic non-profit in Northern Virginia founded by  
Fr. Christopher Vaccaro, will be hosting 5 free College Nights  

for graduated high school seniors heading to college this  
summer. 2024 College Night Dates & Locations: 

 

July 2nd - St. Mark (Vienna) 
July 11th - St. Theresa (Ashburn) 
July 16th - Holy Trinity (Gainesville) 
July 23rd - Basilica of St. Mary (Alexandria) 
July 30th - St. Mary of the Immaculate Conception 
(Fredericksburg) 

 

These events help rising college freshmen network with other 
Catholics heading to college, and give students the tools to  
navigate the often difficult transition of faith life in college.  
Students hear from upperclassmen who give their personal tips 
and testimonies about how they transitioned to college and  
maintained a strong faith life. There are small groups divided by 
students’ universities and students walk away with a free bundle 
of Catholic books called the "Bosco Bundle" to bring to college 
that will help them deepen their faith while away at school.  
The events come with a free pizza dinner, too. Registration is 
FREE! To register, please visit: https://www.asjb.org/student-
registration. 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

NATIVITY PLAYERS THEATER MINISTRY 
LEAP OF FAITH - AUDITIONS MAY 8TH & 9TH 

 

"If you wanna believe, and I believe you do... then start 
spreadin' the news!" Nativity Players is producing  

Alan Menken's Leap of Faith July 18-27!  
 

Come join our community as we tell the story of a modern-day 
Harold Hill (Music Man). Jonas has upped the ante on Harold’s 
mere lobbying for a boys’ band; he’s a preacher who ostensibly 
wants to clean out everyone’s souls, although he’s far more  
intent in cleaning out their wallets. Can the faith of a child 
change his hardened heart? 
In person auditions are May 8 & 9, virtual auditions are open 
now! Check out the audition form links on our website at:  
https://nativityburke.org/summer-musical/ for all the details! 
Email Kimberly Siepmann, Director, Nativity Players Theater 
Ministry at theater@nativityburke.org with any questions. 
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MASS INTENTIONS 
"We are God's People"  

1 Peter 2:10 
 
 
 

 
 

 

Monday, May 6th 
7:30 am  † Anthony Miles Jr. 
 
Tuesday, May 7th 
7:30 am  † Lech Jasinski 
12:00 pm  † Rico G. Robles 
 
Wednesday, May 8th 
7:30 am  † John Heavy 
 
Thursday, May 9th 
7:30 am  † Melakou Yoseph 
12:00 pm  † David J Lynch 
 
Friday, May 10th 
7:30 am  † Aida Guardia 
9:00 am  † Eric Oetjen 
 
Saturday, May 11th 
9:00 am  † Denise Oskvarek 
5:00 pm     Special Int. for Thinh Tran 
7:00 pm  † Debora Rodriguez de Ortiz 
 
Sunday, May 12th 
7:00 am     Mother's Day Novena  
9:00 am     Mother's Day Novena  
11:00 am     Mother's Day Novena  
1:00 pm     Parishioners 
5:30 pm  † Linda Visbeck 

 
 

In prayer, let us remember  
the sick and deceased of the parish 

visit nativityburke.org for the Priest Mass Schedule 

   Sick / Homebound Visits 
Are you or someone you know sick and/or homebound for  

any reason? We can arrange home visits from the parish and  
provide prayer and the sacraments. We would love to bring 

God’s Grace and Peace to anyone in difficult times.  
Please contact Cat Sands, Pastoral Minister, at 
csands@nativityburke.org to schedule a visit. 

Please join Father Bob for 18 holes of golf, including driving 
range, beverages, lunch following play, and awards in our  

tournament to benefit the youth of Nativity Parish.   
The Seventh Annual Nativity tournament is Monday,  
May 20, 2024 at Westfields Golf Club, Clifton, VA. 

Can't join us that day? Please consider sponsoring a hole or  
one of our many other sponsorship opportunities. 
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PRAYER SHAWL MINISTRY 
The Prayer Shawl meeting for March will be held  
on Monday morning, May 20th at 9:30am in the  
Fr. Ready room. All are welcome! 

The Good Shepherd Players present: INTO THE WOODS 
Music and lyrics by Stephen Sondheim - Book by James Lapine 

(Starring members of the Nativity Players!) 
Performances May 10, 11, 17, and 18 at 7:30 PM;  

May 12 and 19 at 2:00 PM 
 

Church of the Good Shepherd 
9350 Braddock Road, Burke 

Tickets: $22/adult, $15/student (18 or younger) 
Available at the door or at gsmusic.ticketleap.com 

**VIP wine and cheese pre-show reception on opening night!** 

Please join The Serra Club of Arlington 
Holy Hour for Vocations 

Friday, May 31, 2024 at 11:00 AM 
With Pastor Very Reverend Andrew J. Fisher, V.F. 

St. Ambrose Catholic Church 
3901 Woodburn Road Annandale, VA 22003 
Offered for the Priesthood, Consecrated Life, 

And the Perseverance of All Vocations 
Please park near the church, not in front of the school. 

Love working with children? Want flexibility? 
Consider subbing at Nativity School… Please Join Us! 

 

We are in need of substitute teachers with the  
following minimum qualifications: 2-plus years of 
college - Ability to follow a lesson plan and give 
effective instructions in the absence of the teacher - 
Proficiency in maintaining effective classroom man-
agement skills - Diocesan-compliant and Successful 
background check. Contact Mrs. Shannon Murphy at 
(703) 455-2300 and/or smurph@nativityschool.org. 

Annual Multi-Car Raffle 
 

Nativity parishioners continued our winning streak!  
We sold more tickets than last year and had three winners: one 
$5,000 cash prize and two cars, the Ford Bronco and Mustang!  

 

 Congratulations to our winners. The complete winner's  list can 
be found at https://allsaintsvachurch.org/giving/car-

raffle/. Thank you again for your generous support of this 
year's raffle which will benefit the youth ministry and  

Knights of Columbus charities.    

IN MARY'S FOOTSTEPS 
A Group for Widows 

 

We are a group of women who share the experience of the loss  
of our beloved husbands and join together in faith and  

fellowship. Our meetings are on the second Monday of the month 
at 11:00am in the church "training room". We have gathered for 

lunches or dinners out, retreats at the Benedictine Monastery, 
museum tours, etc. Please feel free to join us at our next meeting 
on May 13th at 11:00am. For further information, please contact 

Cat Sands at csands@nativityburke.org. May God bless you! 
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Archdiocese for the Military Services 30th Annual  
Memorial Mass - May 18th, 2024 

At the Basilica of the National Shrine of the Immaculate  
Conception 4th Street & Michigan Avenue, NE Washington, D.C. 

20017 on 1566 Saturday, 18 May 2024, Mass Time: 4:30 pm. 
Honoring the men and women of the Armed Forces Principal  

Celebrant and Homilist The Most Reverend Timothy P. Broglio, 
J.C.D., Archbishop Parking is limited. Car pooling advised.  
Military personnel are encouraged to be in uniform Dress:  

Civilian - Business Attire Military - Service Dress To request 
seating or to obtain additional information, please visit:  

https://www.milarch.org/memorial-mass/laity-registration 

TWO WORDS: “THE NATIVITY YARD SALE IS  
RIGHT AROUND THE CORNER!” 

 

During your annual spring clean-up and before tossing out your 
former “treasures”, please consider storing them in a corner of 
your garage or basement for donation to the Annual Yard Sale. 
The Nativity Annual Yard Sale for Charity sponsored by the 
Knights of Columbus Father Vincent S. Sikora Council 7992,  
is Saturday, June 29, 2024. Collections will begin Saturday,  
June 22, 2024 and continue through Wednesday June 26, 
2024. Donations are tax-deductible and sincerely appreciated. 

 

The Knights of Columbus Council #7992  
congratulates all the participants in this year’s 
Basketball Free Throw Championship Contest  

 

We proudly announce that four Nativity parishioners finished  
in the top three of their age groups at the recently completed  
Virginia state finals held at Benedictine College in Richmond, 
VA on March 23. Congratulations to the following winners at 
the state finals: 

 

Alivia Pace Girls 13-Year-Old 3rd Place 
Tyler Batrla Boys 13-Year-Old 2nd Place 
Audrey Busch Girls 14-Year-Old 2nd Place 
Jackson Lord Boys 14-Year-Old 1st Place 

 

The Knights of Columbus thank all the participants in this year’s 
contest and encourage others to join the fun next year. The Free 
Throw Championship event is held every January with the first 
round taking place at the Nativity gym. 

The Car Ministry accepts vehicles, reconditions them and then 
provides them as a gift to low-income families referred by pastors 

and social agencies. Click on the "Donate your Car" link on the 
Car Ministry's website, www.carministry.org, or contact the  

charity’s Director, Larry Gordon at 703.237.8479 for more info. 
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Interested in advertising in the bulletin? Call Mike Jurosky  
at 717-648-5996 or email: mjurosky@diocesan.com 

Marian Homes needs your support! 
 

Marian Homes Inc., a Catholic, nonprofit organization dedicated 
to providing safe, supportive living environments for intellectu-
ally disabled adults, announces the purchase of its ninth home in 
Virginia. The latest purchase is in Winchester, VA, representing 
an expansion out of the Northern Virginia area. This significant 
expansion is part of a broader Capital Campaign to raise 
$250,000 for the purchase and refurbishment of the home, which 
will accommodate four to five intellectually disabled adults 
seeking independent living solutions. 
Founded in 1996 by the St. Mary of Sorrows Council 8600 of 
the Knights of Columbus, Marian Homes, Inc., has been a  
cornerstone in the community, working closely with donors, 
partners, and local government agencies to create living spaces 
that currently serve 40 individuals. The organization’s commit-
ment to enhancing the lives of intellectually disabled adults by 
providing them a place to live independently as their parents age 
is more critical than ever. 
Can you help? 
We need hearts and hands. If you would like to volunteer with 
this organization, please contact Lisa Anthony-Price 
(marketing@marianhomes.org). To donate to our Capital  
Campaign, navigate to https://www.marianhomes.org. Thank 
you for your prayers and care! 
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Nativity Auction: Dancing 
Through the Decades 

The Time of Our Lives 
 

We danced through the decades – the 50s, 60s, 70s and 80s – as 
part of a fantastic evening of faith, fun, and fellowship!  
We are so grateful to Auction Chairs Samye Scaman and Lissett 
Lineberry, and their brilliant team of parents and staff for their 
tireless work curating lists of donations and donors, arranging 
the catering, flowers, live and silent auction items, including 
sponsorships, technology, food, events, experiences, raffles, 
class baskets, decorations, and more!  
Catching up with old friends, making new ones, spreading joy, 
ensuring our children’s future – it was a night to be remem-
bered. And photographed. Take a peek! 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Check out our Facebook post at – /nativityschoolburke,  
where we have additional photos posted.  

*************************************** 
Upcoming Dates At-A-Glance! 

May 6 -     Teacher Appreciation Week Begins 
May 7 -     8th Grade Field Trip 
May 9 -     Kindergarten Field Trip 
May 9 -     Spanish Exam, 8th Grade 
May 10 -   May Crowning (after Mass) 
May 13 -   Band Concert, 2 p.m. 
May 18 -   Confirmation 
May 20 -   Shakespeare Week 
May 20 -   Parish Golf Tournament 
 

***************************************  

Join us at Nativity to see how your child would spend his/her 
days here - learning, praying, sharing, loving, and laughing. 
We may be just the school for which you´ve been searching!  

Yes, Catholic education is worth the investment! 
Nativity Catholic School is committed to making Catholic  

education accessible to those who desire it, and offers  
financial assistance to make their dream come true. 

Contact Mrs. Shannon Murphy, our Registrar, for more infor-
mation, at (703) 455-2300 and/or smurph@nativityschool.org.  

 

nativityschool.org 

 NATIVITY CATHOLIC SCHOOL     
A Blue Ribbon School of Excellence  

 
 

 
 

Council Meetings - 1st and 3rd Tuesday. First meeting is a 

business meeting, the second meeting of the month is devoted  
to faith formation. Rosary 7:15 PM; meeting at 7:30 PM.  
Fellowship follows. Meet in the Nativity school cafeteria.  
 

Linktree Universal Sign-up Link - Volunteer for an 
event! Scroll down to view all events.  

https://linktr.ee/fr_sikora_council_7992. 
 

11 May Blood Drive: Donate Blood: INOVA will be hosting 
the spring blood drive at St. Raymond on May 11th. If you can 

donate blood, volunteer on Link Tree. 
11 May Blood Drive: K of C volunteers to assist. Volunteer on 

Link Tree. 
13 May, 7 PM in the main church Exemplification Ceremo-

ny: Fellow Knights, your presence is requested. Please take this 
opportunity to welcome & support our newest KofC, Council 

7992 members as they complete their 3rd degree (no SUG).  
18 May, Confirmation Celebration Day: Nativity Knights 

assisting with prep, assist, of cookies and drink for childrens 
memorable event.  Volunteer on Link Tree. 

19 May, Knights Wives Appreciation Dinner: *Seating is 
Limited - By signing up you agree to the financial commit-
ment. Volunteer on Link Tree. 

30 May (Thursday),  Field Day BBQ: Grill Masters wanted.  
Volunteer on Link Tree. 

1 & 2 June. St. Lucy Food Drive: Blue Bags Out. Volunteer  
on Link Tree. 

7 June, School End of Year BBQ.: Volunteer on Link Tree. 
8 June. St. Lucy Food Drive Food drop off: You assist  

unloading/loading food donations. Volunteer on Link Tree.  
13 May, 7:00pm in the main church Exemplification Cere-

mony: Fellow Knights, your presence is requested. Please take 
this opportunity to welcome & support our newest KofC, Coun-

cil 7992 members as they complete their 3rd degree (no SUG).  
19 May, Knights Wives Appreciation Dinner: *Seating  

is Limited - By signing up you agree to the financial commit-
ment. Volunteer on Link Tree. 

27 & 28 April, KOVAR After Mass Collection: Volunteer on 
Link Tree. 
19 May, Wives Appreciation Dinner: Link Tree link coming 

soon. 
7 June, School End of Year BBQ: SUG is coming soon. 

Nativity Yard Sale is on Sat, 29 June. We will have several  
volunteer opportunities on separate, yet equally important SUGs. 

Please consider volunteering. 
Yard Sale Area Leads: Dedicated coordinators, area leads, and 
assistant area leads. To make the yard sale run as efficiently as 

possible, we are asking area leads or assistant leads to commit to 
supporting the collection period as well as the date of the sale. 

Volunteer on Link Tree. 
Yard Sale Collections: The collection period will run from June 

22th through June 26st. SUG is coming soon. 
Yard Sale Tent raising: Needs brawns and brains & maybe a 

spectator or two for encouragement. SUG is coming soon. 
Yard Sale date of sale: Too many needs to list. SUG is coming 
soon. 

http://www.nativityburke.org/nativityschool/


 
  
  

 

 
 Nativity Catholic Church, Burke Virginia                Sixth Sunday of Easter  May 5, 2024 

 

BIBLE STUDIES AT NATIVITY PARISH 
 

Tuesday morning Bible Study: We meet from 10:00am-
11:30am in the Fr. Ready room. This year we are looking at the  
Gospel and readings for Sunday, seeking to find within  
something which touches our lives and/or the world around us.  
Contact Miya Johnson miyajohnson@verizon.net. 
Tuesday evening Young Adult Bible Studies: 6 weeks in  
small groups. At different times throughout the year, we offer 6-
week long Bible studies where we encounter Jesus through the 
Gospels. We read three chapters of Scripture each week and 
come together to talk about it. We put you into a group and each 
group chooses where to meet, usually at a local restaurant or 
coffee shop. Register at https://nativityburke.org/ya-bible-
study/ Contact Alison Fram: afram@nativityburke.org.  
Wednesday morning and evening, Walking With Purpose: 
Meeting in person. Walking with Purpose is a study program that 
aims to help bring women closer to Christ through Scripture. 
Meets weekly in person on Wednesday mornings at 9:30 am and 
Wednesday evenings at 7:00 pm. Registration for Fall 2024 will 
be available in July 2024. Visit https://nativityburke.org/wwp/ for 
details about the ministry or contact wwpnativity@gmail.com with 
questions.  
Thursday evening Bible Study: Meeting in person virtual-
ly. Currently studying the Old Testament Book of Tobit, featuring 
the Angel Raphael, written a few hundred years before the birth 
of Jesus. Meets each Thursday from 7:30 – 9:00pm in person in 
the school’s Art Room and virtually. Contact Deacon Dick Kelly  
at Deaconrfk@aol.com.  
Friday morning Women’s Bible Study: Meetings are Friday 
Mornings from 10:00am -12:00 noon in the Father Ready room. 
We are studying Galatians (Jan/Feb 2024) and the Gospel of 
Mark (Mar/Apr 2024). Spring sessions will be in person. Winter 
session will be on Zoom. Join us for prayer, study, and fellow-
ship! Register for the next session at https://nativityburke.org/
womens-bible-study-registration/. Contact Camille Pryor 
at wbs@nativityburke.org. 
Viernes por la noche Estudio Bíblico: El estudio bíblico en 
español “Little Rock” es un programa conducido por el Hno.  
Pedro Del Aguila y tres asistentes. Este ministerio está en nues-
tra parroquia de Natividad desde 2014, alentando a los fieles a 
tener una mejor visión de la Iglesia Católica y crear en ellos un 
interés mas profundo en las sagradas Escritu-
ras. Horario: Viernes de 7:00–9:00 pm | De Septiembre 8, 2023 a 
Junio 7, 2024. Lugar: Salón Fr. Ready Este ciclo estaremos  
estudiando: El evangelio según San Juan y las  
Cartas. Contactarse: Elba Pfeifer, elbitabonita@aol.com. 
Saturday morning That Man Is You: Meeting in person. A 
men's program that combines Scripture with the best research 
from science in an engaging interactive program that addresses 
the pressures and temptations facing Catholic men in our modern 
culture. Meets each Saturday 6:50am - 8:00am in the Fr. Ready 
room. Contact Tim Yeager at yeagertd@verizon.net or Bob 
Sands at bob@sandmark.net.   
Saturday morning Men’s Prayer and Reflection Group: Meet-
ing in-person/virtually. Men of all ages! We hear the scriptures 
every Sunday, but to what extent do we understand what God is 
telling us and how He is enriching our very lives today? Join us in 
reading, researching, and reflecting on Sunday scriptures and 
discussing how it relates to our lives and helps us become better 
Catholic men, husbands, dads, family members, friends, parish-
ioners, citizens, and above all, intentional disciples of Christ.  
Enjoy the fellowship! Meet Saturdays from 8:00am - 9:00am in 
the Training/Cry Room or Virtually. Drop-ins are always welcome! 
Contact Rick Loffredo rickloffredo@outlook.com. 
 

“Ignorance of Scripture is ignorance of Christ!”  St. Jerome 

MASS AND HEALING PRAYER SERVICE 
Tuesday, May 28, Mass and Healing Prayer Service is  

scheduled for 7:30pm at St. Mark Catholic Church,  
9970 Vale Road, Vienna, Virginia. Fr. John Melmer of St. John 
the Beloved Church of McLean will celebrate. Confessions will 

be available. This liturgy comes through the diocesan  
Catholic Healing Ministry. For more information,  

contact Grace Sims, 703-981-4620. 

HAVEN OF NORTHERN VA WORKSHOP 
Haven is a nonprofit, nonsectarian community organization of 

trained volunteers that offers emotional support to the bereaved, 
the seriously ill, the dying and to their families and friends.  

Haven also provides education to the community about  
the needs of those who are grieving.  

Haven will be holding the following workshop: 
 

SIBLING LOSS WORKSHOP 
New workshop 

Saturday, May 18, 2024 
10:00 a.m. - 3:30 p.m. 

Space is limited 
For information: Call 703-941-7000 
Email: havenofnova@verizon.net 

Don McGrath, Director of Public Relations 
Haven of Northern Virginia 

4606 Ravensworth Road 
Annandale, VA 22003 

571-612-0728 
havenofnova@verizon.net 
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